
EUREKA CITY COUNCIL 
WORK MEETING 

FEBRUARY 10, 2025 6:00 P.M. 
 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
Mayor Dever opened the meeting and led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
ROLL CALL 
Mayor Toni Dever - Present 
Council Member Greg Evans – Present 
Council Member Travis Haynes – Present  
Council Member Tom Nedreberg – Present 
Council Member Jeremy Snell – Present 
Council Member Scott C. Pugh - Present 
City Recorder Patricia Bigler – Present 
Attorney Firm Hayes, Godfrey, & Bell – Brad Christopherson  
 
OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE 
Shay Morrison – R6, Dan Fechner 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS: 
 Council Initiatives – Reports 
  Councilor Snell – He has been doing research on outdoor rec grants. He talked 
with an architecture firm that helped Enterprise City with a multi-use park and helped design the 
new Mill Creek Ice Skating Rink. He has a meeting scheduled for next Tuesday to speak with 
them. The other items he thought about were a bike/walking path, a kiosk at the bottom of the 
“T” mountain explaining about the history of the “T”, and a shooting range. The pavilion and 
parking area really need to be worked on. There was a discussion on repairs to the park and the 
funding. Council Member Evans suggested getting a plan together of what we would like to do 
to the park and then work on it a piece at a time. 
 
  Councilor Evans – The booster pump and motor should be repaired and installed 
on Wednesday. Mayor Dever asked if anything had been found as to why they pump keeps going 
down. He said when they come out on Wednesday, they will look at it. 
 
  Councilor Nedreberg – He talked with a representative from the bookmobile. 
They are looking at two different options. One option is the bookmobile that goes from Genola 
to Vernon, we could be a stop and split the cost with them. The other option is a pilot program 
they are doing in Sanpete County. There would be money available to give us an Amazon locker. 
People could order books online that would be delivered to the locker. A code would be given to 
that person and then they would get their books out of the locker. He would like to see if this 
would be something we could partner with school with. He did say they told him the vehicles 
used for the bookmobile have significantly raised in price, therefore they are not going to 
purchase anymore new ones.   
 



  Councilor Haynes – Nothing to report except the roads are being plowed and the 
salt has been delivered.  
 
  Councilor Pugh – The Planning Commission meets next week. They have a 
couple of people coming that potentially want to build but need more information on the 
properties.  
 
  Mayor Dever – She said after reading an email from Council Member Nedreberg 
that mentioned possibly doing some improvements to Main St. She would really like to discuss it 
and possibly get something going. She mentioned an email she received concerning a fence that 
was damaged at the cemetery. She discussed the leases for the Historical Society and Charlie 
D’s. Recorder Bigler mentioned Attorney Mellor was working on them. We never received a 
final copy. Charlie D’s pays for his lease monthly, but the lease is not up to date. 
  
 Budget Review 
Council Member Evans has been looking at the water, sewer, and garbage budget and what we 
have left in them. He thinks as of right now we are doing ok.  
 
 Cyber Security 
Council Member Evans said last Tuesday two individuals come out to help us get cyber security 
for our water/sewer systems and the SCADA system. They will be getting a proposal together 
and it will be paid for by the State. Council Member Nedreberg asked if they will help with 
remote support if someone has a problem logging into the system. Council Member Evans said 
he will follow up with them.  
 
 Utilities 
Not discussed. 
  
 Insurance Claim for City Hall – Mold in Basement 
Recorder Bigler said she contacted Utah Local Government Trust. They were supposed to get 
information to her today but she has not received anything. They were very concerned about the 
documents we have downstairs.  
 
 Hotspots and Phone for Maintenance Technician 
Recorder Bigler said we received the two hotspots and an iPhone instead of the Samsung Galaxy 
that we ordered. She notified them of the mistake. They sent out the Samsung and we received it 
Friday. We returned the iPhone today. Somebody will need to help Joe set them up. Council 
Member Evans will help him set it up and will give him some basic training on some other things 
he is struggling with.   
 
 Review of Proposed Easement for City water line across Vern Tharpe’s Property 
Council Member Evans commented he emailed a copy of the easement to the Attorney. He has 
not heard anything back. Attorney Christopherson said Todd did some revisions and emailed it 
back. Council Member Evans did not receive it. Attorney Christopherson will let Todd know. 
 
 



 
 Items for Consent Agenda: 
  Minutes from January 13, 2025. 
  Minutes from January 27, 2025. 
  Treasurer’s Report for January 2025. 
  Claims Against the City. 
 
Council Member Nedreberg had some questions about the Rocky Mountain Power Bill. 
Recorder Bigler mentioned the Snack Shack bill is higher than normal. Council Member Snell 
commended that maybe they should have Joe look at it. After some more discussion on the 
Snack Shack and on the fixed water leak in front of the Shae Building the Council decided to 
approve the Consent Agenda at the Council Meeting.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Council Member Snell made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Evans seconded. All in favor 
meeting adjourned 7:03 pm. 


